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Meals and Food Boxes 
distributed in Alaska

33,111
Volunteer hours 

given to our 
communities

278

Families were 
provided with 

emergency shelter 
and permanent 

housing assistance

28,714
Toys and gift cards 

given to families and 
children for Christmas

* Information in this report is based on the period October 1, 2021 to September 30, 2022.

Lt. Colonel Doug Tollerud, Divisional Commander 
Lt. Colonel Sheryl Tollerud, Divisional Director of

 Women’s Ministries and Divisional Secretary for Program
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431,140

You helped us serve the needs of 
fellow Alaskans by delivering 
the following... 

2022 AT A GLANCE
52,510 Alaskans served

A MESSAGE 
FROM 
ALASKA’S 
DIVISIONAL 
LEADERS

Dear Friends of The Salvation Army,

We are so thankful for your continued support of our ongoing ministry, 
serving the most vulnerable in communities throughout Alaska.
The importance of coming alongside those in grave need during 
critical junctures in their lives can make the difference in a family’s or 
individual’s long-term trajectory. 

While we continued to recover from the pandemic this year, we faced 
new challenges with rising inflation. Increased food and energy costs 
caused many to fall into the difficult position of deciding which items 
they could afford and which they would have to forego. 

Thanks to our caring donors and volunteers, we were able to assist over 
52,000 Alaskans during 2021-2022. As always, our donors continue to 
astound us with their generosity of spirit, time, and resources, displaying 
your continued commitment in positively impacting the lives of fellow 
Alaskans. Thank you for extending a helping hand up to your vulnerable 
neighbors, transforming lives, alleviating need, and providing hope.

May God bless you,

Lt. Colonels Doug and Sheryl Tollerud
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1 Corps Community Centers
All Corps, Divisional Youth Ministry, Divisional Women’s Ministry, Men’s Ministry, Divisional Care 
Ministry, Women’s Auxiliary and Events

2 Social Service Programs
Senior Services (Older Alaskans Program, Serendipity Adult Day Services), Homeless Services, 
Rehabilitation Services (Clitheroe Outpatient), Youth Services (King’s Lake Camp), Family 
Services and Thrift Stores (for all Corps locations)

3 Residential Services
Rehabilitation Services (Clitheroe Residential) and Emergency Transitional Housing Services

DIVIS IONAL LEADERSHIP

CORPS COMMUNITY CENTER OFFICERS

ANCHORAGE SOCIAL SERVICES

Earned Income
     Program Service & Other Fees 

     Thrift Store Sales

Cash and In-Kind Contributions 
Government Funds
Territorial/Internal Support 

$5,243,986

$3,694,356

$7,353,483

$5,558,007

$2,361,274

Total Revenue $24,211,106

Program Services
   Corps Community Centers1

   Social Service Programs2

   Residential Services3

Administrative Support Services
Fundraising

 

$4,195,996 

$10,083,274

$4,508,874

$3,170,295

 $557,831

Total Expenses  $22,516,270

program expense

1 2
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Financial Summary

Find more information regarding corps community centers, programs and services at 
alaska.salvationarmy.org. 

Anchorage 
Majors Paul and Rachel Chouinard
Anchorage Korean 
Captains Richard and Minhee Lee
Angoon 
Majors John and Catherine Quinn
Fairbanks 
Major Shevaun Malone 
Lieutenant Andrea Finch
Gateway (Ketchikan) 
Lieutenants Brian and Shelby Qualls
Haines 
Captains Kevin and Serina Woods
Homer 
Captain David and Lieutenant Rachel Jimenez
Hoonah 
Captains Jeffrey and Michelle Josephson
Juneau 
Majors Shane and Gina Halverson

Kake 
Lieutenant Catherine Dooley
Kenai 
Lieutenants Brandon and Monica Kyle
Klawock 
Majors Joseph and Florence Murray
Kodiak 
Majors David and Lola Davis
Mat-Su Valley 
Majors Kevin and Tina Bottjen
Petersburg 
Captain Khamsavart Saengthasy
Sitka 
Majors John and Sabrina Tumey
Wrangell 
Lieutenants Jonathan and Rosanna Tollerud

Lt. Colonel Doug Tollerud
Divisional Commander 
Lt. Colonel Sheryl Tollerud
Divisional Director of Women’s Ministries and 
Divisional Secretary for Program
Captain Kevin Pope
Divisional Secretary 
Captain Heather Pope 
Divisional Women’s Ministries and Community 
Care Ministries Secretary
Captain Luke Betti
Divisional Youth and Candidates‘ Secretary

Captain Denice Delgado
Anchorage Social Services Director

Our Leadership



Thank You To Our Major    
Corporate Partners

The Salvation Army extends our sincere appreciation to the following 
corporations who have given a gift of $5,000 or more in support of 
our programs and services throughout Alaska. To become a corporate 
partner, please contact the Development Department at (907) 339-3461.

Major Corporate 
Partner Spotlight 
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THE HOPE BRIGADE

Planned Giving
As a planned giving donor, you can provide long-lasting support 
for The Salvation Army in your community while enjoying certain 
financial benefits. Every planned gift is tailored to the individual 
donor. Whether The Salvation Army is named as a beneficiary 
in a will or bequest, provided a charitable gift or life estate, or 
given a gift of property, you can be assured that The Salvation 
Army will continue Doing the Most Good with your donation.

Learn more about how you can leave a lasting legacy by 
contacting the Western Territory Gift Planning office at (800) 
298-6532 or email plannedgiving@usw.salvationarmy.org. 

WIth sincere gratitude, we would like to recognize members of The Hope Brigade, which honors 
cherished individuals choosing to leave a legacy gift in support of The Salvation Amy’s local 
community programs and services.

Jung Abrams

Frank and Gertie Ahern

David E. Berry

Harriet T. Botelho

James Bradley

Janice and William Brown

Jeffrey P. Cargo

Herman J. Carlson

Constance J.* and William D. 
Chambers

Delynne Chambers

Denise and Melinda Cox

Vera Crews

Irene Darbyshire

Lars Richard Eide

Eleanor Franke

Allouise E. Gehrke

Paul and Jacqueline Glavinovich

Norma J. and Dwight G. Gosnell

Janice Gray

William Hanson

Richard C. Heieren

Leah J. Hoffman

Lloyd Hood

Elmer R. Ignell

Charlotte L. Johnson

John B. and Donna L. Johnson

Diane Kelly

James and Nancy Kichak

Sandra Kincheloe

Jean and Peter Kline

Barbara and Ernet Lappala

Charles F. and Kathleen Lyons

Robert and Patricia 
MacNaughton

Shirley McGrath

Helen Mercado

Frank D. Neill, Jr.

Erika Oder

Marie Olson

George and Gerene Olson

Walter and Sara Ortner

Tony* and Ruth Pfister

Sherry Potter

Peter and Bernadine Raiskums

Lee and Sabra Reid

Major Dolores Rivitt

Paul Rupple

Elizabeth and Lewis J. Santoro

Kathryn J. and William Sargent

Harriet H. and Edward S. 
Saunders

Paige Smith

Dave and Marcia Trudgen

Robert Vanderhoff

Dennis Walworth

Glen and Judy Wardle

Frank Williams, Sr.

Gordon and Bertina Wolfe

Blair E. and Mary Wondzell

* Advisory Board Member
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WILLIAM BOOTH SOCIETY

8
  * Advisory Board Member 

For over 150 years, William Booth’s legacy of sharing transformational love, hope, and provision 
with those in profound need has continued on, in large part, due to the generosity of our gracious 
donors. The following organizations, businesses, and individuals who gave a gift of $5,000 or 
more during fiscal year 2022, meaningfully contributed to continuing his life’s mission, making 
them an honored member of the William Booth Society.

Thank you for your support. If your name has been misprinted or omitted in error, please accept our apologies and let us know by 
calling the Development Department at (907) 339-3461.

ORGANIZATIONS/ 
BUSINESSES

Alaska Community Foundation   
Pick.Click.Give 
Alaska USA Foundation 

Anne Ray Foundation (formerly   
Akaloa) 
Bill Stroecker Foundation 
Boyer Towing Co. 
ConocoPhillips 

Cordova Church of the     
Nazarene 
Deloris V. Dash Trust 
Design Alaska 
Door Systems of Alaska 
First Bank 
First National Bank Alaska 

Ketchikan Community     
Foundation 
Ketchikan Indian Community 
Mary Ellen Segelhorst Estate 
Mat-Su Health Foundation 

MEA Charitable Foundation -     
Operation Round-up 
Mountain City Church 

Petro 49, Inc. dba Petro Marine   
Services 

Providence Alaska Foundation 
Rasmuson Foundation 
Raymond James 
Shoreside Petroleum, Inc 
Sitka C.H.A.R.R 
Wells Fargo Foundation 
Woods Plumbing and Heating, 
Inc.

INDIVIDUALS 

Hugh Barber
Steven and Elizabeth Bergh
Cathy Brenner
Kenneth Cameron

Constance J.* and William D.   
Chambers
Henry Clay Frick
Bernard and Donna Gareau
Neil Hawthorne
Gerald and Lucy Hepler
Petter and Janet Jahnsen
Jim and Vicki Jansen
Craig and Terrie Johnson
Stanley and Kathleen Jones
Gary and Jane Klopfer

Terrance and Kathleen Kratz
Steve and Dee Lambert
Duie and Gigi Latta
Jeffrey and Stephanie Lentfer
Melissa and John Logan
Jon Loomis
George and Alice Marvin
Ronald Matviyak
James Moody Estate
John* and Cece Morris
Knud Nielsen
David and Carolyn Pritchard
Peter and Bernadine Raiskums
Leroy and Sabra Reid
Evan and Su Rowland
John and Jeannine Samuelson
Bruce and Diane Shellenbaum
Dennis and Ginger Steffy
Robert and Glynnie Tjomsland
Jerry and Donna Urling
Frank Villalovos
Donald and Brenda Williams
Thomas and Anna Woods



Each year, donors giving between $1,000 - $4,999 are 
recognized as part of The Salvation Army Red Shield Society; 
an important group whose annual gifts help transform lives 
and bring hope to fellow Alaskans.
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ORGANIZATIONS/
BUSINESSES
4-H Cooperative Extension
Air Force Chaplain Corps
Alaska Airlines
Alaska C.H.A.R.R.
Alaska Commercial Company
Alaska Eagles Charity 
 Foundation
Alaskan Memories, LLC
All About Herbs, Inc.
ALPS Federal Credit Union
American Legion Auxiliary
American Legion C. Russell     
 Huber Post 57
American Seafoods Company
Anchorage Downtown Rotary
Anchorage Moose Lodge
 No.1534
Argent Foundation
Avista Corp.
Baird Foundation Inc.
Bilikin Investment Group, Inc
Boslough Construction Inc.
BPO Elks 420 Gaming
Chapel By The Lake
Chapel of The North
Chilkat Valley Community               
 Foundation
CoBank
Colony Inn
Cordova Electric Cooperative
Cornerstone Home Care
Davis Constructors & Engineers
Dawson Construction Co.
Doyon Utilities LLC
Du Alaska Incorporated
F.N.B.A. Employees Club
Fraternal Order Of Eagles #4200
GCI Corporate Services
Golden Heart Community 
 Foundation
Hammer & Wikan, Inc
Hugh Grant Company
In Demand Marine, LLC
International Brotherhood of    
 Electrical Workers Local 1547    
 Anchorage
Iron Horse Liquor, Inc.
Jacobsen Family Fund
Jon and Cynthia Dawson Family   
 Foundation
Kenai Peninsula Chapter Safari  
 Club International
Kodiak Bible Chapel

Kodiak Elk’s Lodge, BPOE 1772
Lang Family Fund
Lemon Creek Correctional Ctr.
Loyal Order of Moose #1206  
 Charitable Gaming Account
Loyal Order of Moose Juneau  
 Lodge Post 700
LPL Financial
LYNDEN
Murrison Inc. Scandia House
Northern Enclosures/Matanuska  
 Towing and Recovery, Inc.
Palmer Lions Club
Providence Anchorage 
 Anesthesia Medical Group PC
Rotary Club of Fairbanks
RPM’s L L C
Ruud-Mjos Tributaries Alaska  
 Family Fund
SIMCOE LLC
Sitka Legacy Foundation
Sitka Moose Lodge 1350
Sitka Rotary Club Gaming   
 Account
Sitka Volunteer Fire Dept.
Skyeye & Co., LLC
South Anchorage Rotary
Southeast Earthmovers, Inc.
St. Paul Lutheran Church
St. Peters by-the-Sea Episcopal  
 Church
Stantec Consulting Services Inc.
Stutzmann Engineering  
 Associates
Sunshine House Bed and   
 Breakfast
Taiga Mining Company Inc
Teddy’s Tasty Meats Inc.
The American Legion Post #11 -  
 Gaming Account
The Caboose Lounge
The Island Pub
Tyler Fish Co., Inc.
United Way of Tanana Valley
US Food Service
Valley Feed LLC
Vigor Industrial
Walmart Roundup
Wildwood Correctional Center  
 Inmate Council
Wrangell Elks Lodge #1595

INDIVIDUALS
Robert Adams
Bill and Sarah Altland

Alan Andersen
Floyd Anderson
Susan Archambault
Donna Bagley
Lorraine Ball
Duane and Carol Bannock
Stanley Barankiewicz
Paul and Robin Barrett
Jimmy Barrick
James Barron
Virginia Bedford
Brent and Dara Beemer
Albert and Beckey Bell
Gerald Bellezza
Dan Berg
Cynthia Berns*
Phil and Sharon Berrian
Alyce Bethel
Eugene and Louise Bjornstad
Thomas and Janet Boling
Leonard Bolog
Laura and Lester Bonner
Arthur and Nancy Bors
Soon Ja Boyle
Richard Bradley
Christine Bragg
Jack Brothers
Courtney and Ingrid Brown
Leon “Chip” and Pamela Brown
Melanie Brown
Ellen Brumfield
Jessica Burdick
Howard Burger
Beverly Burnett
Douglas and Bonita Buteyn
Beverly Caldwell
Alice Cameron
Judith Caminer
Nicole Carey
Victor Carlson
Martin and Antje Carlson
Jeffrey Carter
Richard Casciano
Larry and Barbara Cash
Mark and Tonya Caylor
Tyra Chandler
Michael and Barbara Christian
Barbara Clinton
James Cloud
Joab Cochrane
Lance Colbert
William and Mardene Collins
Bruce and Rhonda Conine
Daniel and Lalena Cooper
Mary Lou Couch-Gillam

Mary Croxton
Paul Daggett
Leola Daily
Louise Dawson
Jeffrey De Long
Leslie and Donald Dean
Peter and Joan Degen
John and Georgia Dekeyser
Richard and Camille DeMoss
Mary Knox Dodge
Forrest and Mary Dodson
James and Karen Dorondo
Daniel and Mae Dunsing
Joseph and Rheba Dupras
Peggy Eddy
Joan Edens
Scott and Iwona Edwards
Paula Eller
Robert and Daryl Elliot
Eric and Theresa Engebretsen
Kayla Epstein
Feliverto and Susan Estrada
Richard and Jean Evenson
Larry Fannng
Bob and Diane Fejes
Robin Figueroa
William Finnegan
Bill and Connie Flanders
John Fleming
Dave and Jennifer Fox
Deborah Fox
Eleanor Franke
Bonia Frazier Shewmaker
Timothy and Linda Gallagher
Monique Garbowicz
Susan Garrett
Betty George
Donna Gerwin
Jerelyn Gillespie
Victoria Gilligan
Robert Gilmon
Anthony Glazier
Jason Goins
Dan and Julie Graves
Edith Greene
Warren Griese
Robert Grumblis
Karen Grussendorf
Chris and Jodie Guggenbickler
Steven and Roberta Gulledge
Vern and Debi Hall
Jess Hall
Karen Hallak
Peter and Frances Hallgren
Ernest Hamm

Kim Hansen
James and Mary Hanson
Gordon and Eileen Harang
Michael and Elaine Harpold
Raymond and Ann Hartlieb
Scott Hartman
Kirk Hastain
Gerald and Jill Haugeberg
Ruth Hayes
Lois Hays
Stephen Heideman
William and Cheryl Helkenn
Margy Henderson
Michael Henry
Gerald and Lucy Hepler
Gary Hershberger
Michael Hill
Elizabeth and Harry Holt
Sarah Hoover
Charles and Chrisine Horan
James and Edwina Horn
Joann Horner
David and Charlene Howe
David Hudspeth
Ward and Tuparna Hurlburt
David and Rose Ignell
Larry Ison
Richard and Janice Jackson
William Jacobi
Michael and Deanna James
Thomas and Victoria Jenkins
Robert and Darlene Jens
Sheila Jensen
Wayne and Rita Jensen
Ken Jernstrom
Merrily Jones
Mickey Keller
Keith and Beverly Kelton
Kenneth and Jean Kemmerer
Richard Kennard
Barbara Kennedy
Angelina Kikuchi
Janet Kincaid*
Kenneth and Beth Kincaid
Levi and Ashley Kincaid
Charles and Jimmie King
John Klemzak
Richard Korpela
Ted Kouris
Ron Kovalik
Mark and Linda Kozak
Kerwin Krause
Ken and Annette Kreitzer
Cynthia Krumanaker
Mandy La Rose
Naftali Landau
Barbara Lappala
Patrick and Edna Leamer
Linda Leask
Greg Lebo
Donald and Patricia Lehmann
Steve and Linda Leirer

Phillip and Anna Lestenkof
Jane Levay
Marshall and Lois Lind
Carol Lindsey
Tammi Lindsey
Matthew and Tiffany Lindsey
Kurt and Diana Lindsey
Kristopher Lindsey
Susan Link
John Logsdon
Allan and Allison Long
Richard Lonsdale
Loren Lounsbury
Jerrianne Lowther
Edward Luiten
Leo and Llewellyn Lutchansky
Charles Lybarger
Richard and Roberta Lytle
Beth MacCready
David MacLeod
Margie and Julian MacNeille
Donald Madsen
David Malette
Cheri Marston
Gayle Mathiesen
Gregory and Joan Mattson
Dan and Beverly May
Christine Mcallister
Richard and Michele McCartan
Rick McCay
Gregory McConnell
Samuel  McDaniel
Don and Toni McDermott
John  McManamin
Edward Metro
Mary Midkiff
Marcus and Beverly Miller
Melody Milliken
Mary Molenda
Karen Monell
Christopher Monfor
David and Lynn Moore
Judith and Mike Mora
Leon and Carolyn Mork
Sandy and Stephen Morris
Banu and Rebecca Mufale
Sylvia Munoz
Wayne Murphy
Richelle and Gerald Murphy
John and Norma Neill
Paul and Anne Nelson
Wilbur and Sheryl Nelson
Robert Nelson
David and Laurel Nesje
Julie Neyhart
Bent and Christine Nielsen
Maura and Joseph Odell
Opal Oliver
Andrea Olsen
Donald and Candace Olson
Deborah Ossiander
Lisa Owens

Candace Ozols
Douglas Palmer
Justin and Cheryl Panik
Brian and Cheryl Parker
Alan And Anna Parkinson
Sarah Parsons
Scott and Sara Pate
Suzanne Paulsen
Sandra Peotter
Tommy Perryman
Laurence and Darlene Peterson
Amy Peterson
Tony* and Ruth Pfister
Jeff and Alana Pfundt
Daniel and Debra Phillips
Kristian Pickrell
Edward and Candy Popek
Robert Powers
Elizabeth and Peter Preis
Dennis Purviance
J.R. Purvis
Theodore Quinn
Kyle and Valentine Rader
Larry Rannals
James Rice
Darren Richardson
Allen Risinger
Lee and Merrilee Rohwer
James Rooney
Evan Rose
Gregg Rosenkranz
Janis Rottschafer
Beatrice Rounsley
Ronald and Tracy Russell
Adrian and Amy Ryan
Elizabeth Sabino
William and Elizabeth Saltonstall
Thomas Sardy
Kurt Schelle
Ernest and Rhonda Schlereth
Radene Schroeder
Mike and Kay Schwartz
Carol Scott
Rebecca Sebald
Terry and Dennelle Seetomona
Jerome and Gloria Selby
Terry and Bonnie Sharnbroich
Thomas Shelby
John and Alexandra Shively
Rita Sholton
Stephen and Deanna Sitter
Adrian Slater
Margaret Slife
Sandra Sloat
Linda Smith
Rodney and Lucy Smith
James Smith
Dennis and Sandi Smith
David and Judy Snyder
Gloria Spalinger
Jane Sparks
Charles and Carol Springer

Bill and Sondra Starnes
Howard and Jill Steinhoff
Damien and Mary Stella
James Stuart
Daniel Swift
Roy and Crystal Syren
Theodore Taylor
Patrick and Marilyn Taylor
Janis Taylor
Karen Tegeler
Pam and Gary Therriault
Schulz Thomas
Shannon Thomas
Paul and Mary Thompson
Mark and Shannon Titzel
John and Nancy Todd
Joan Tolstrup
Michael and Barbara Travis
Julia Triplehorn
Clay and Debra Triplehorn, PA-C
Dale and Kathleen Tumey
Paul Umlauf
David Unruh
Mitzi Van Asdlan
Jan and Jeraldine Van Den Top
Willem and Roswitha Van    
 Hemert
Gary and Mary Van Hooser
Jan Van Slyke
Marc and Vikki Vanbuskirk
Don and Anetta Vander Jagt
David and Sophie Vasak
Donna Vaughn
Douglas and Kathryn Veltre
Brett Von Gemmingen*
Carol Vondra
Kenneth and Joanna Walch
Stephen Wallace
Graham and Mary Ann Ward
Debra Wickler
Sandra Wicks
Jack and Carol Wilbur
Norman and Kathleen Wilder
Mary Lin Williams
Norman and Luella Wilson
Jocelyn Wilson
Pauline and Robin Wilson
Alan and Rose Wolf
Johnny and Alice Womac
Pete Woodson
Karen Workman
Maya Yasko
Richard Yon
Ed and Terrie Zehrung
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



            Love is...
                      Transforming Lives

“We were barely back on our feet and now hit with this huge issue. We had to go to a hotel, and we 
were bleeding money everywhere. On top of it all, while we were waiting to rebuild our home, the 
contractor we hired embezzled our insurance money and we had no ability to recover any of the 
funds. When we finally found McKinnell House, I was so mentally and emotionally exhausted and 
really appreciative of the peaceful atmosphere. It was so helpful to find a landing place that could  
help me and my children get stabilized,“ Ann Marie shared.

She additionally shared that it was the personal interaction and the non-judgmental attitude that 
helped her to feel comfortable. Staff would extend extra help with her boys when she needed the 
support. Ann Marie added, “They treated us like regular people, with dignity, warmth and respect.”

The family celebrated the Christmas season at McKinnell, and the staff helped her children to have 
as normal and festive of an experience as possible, especially while not being in their own home 
for the holidays. 

“I found, over time, that acknowledging the tiny wins was like building brick upon brick for the 
foundation of our lives. We were finally able to catch our breath and begin to get back on our feet 
thanks to McKinnell. They provided me the opportunity to reassess and get connected to what my 
options were. The comforting and homelike environment that was provided helped me to focus 
and apply my skills to get into a better situation,” Ann Marie also said. 

Ann Marie and her family are now back in their own home, which they recently purchased, and 
are continuing to heal and move forward in their journey as a family. Because of her positive 
experience at McKinnell, Ann Marie recently began working there as an employee, feeling it was 
important to help give back and provide hope to other families experiencing similar difficulties she 
and her family once faced and overcame.
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Ann Marie’s Story
An unfolding of unexpected and severe circumstances caused     
Ann Marie and her husband to find themselves in a dire situation.    

“People don’t ever think certain things can happen to them, but I’m 
here to tell you that it happened to us,“ said Ann Marie.  

In 2017, while her husband was away for work and she and their 
four children were at home, they experienced a fire that completely 
destroyed their house and belongings. They felt lucky to walk away 
with their lives. 

While trying to process such a catastrophic loss, they began 
renting a unit which flooded with wastewater and caused them to 
eventually end up in an eviction proceeding and lawsuit with their 
landlord. 

Ann Marie speaking at The Salvation 
Army’s Teddy Bear Picnic. Sept. 2022
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                    Alleviating Needs 
                   & Providing Hope 

Centennial Campground

Salvation Army officers and Parks and Recreation staff help 
campers with tent assemby at Centennial Campground. 
July 2022

The issue of homelessness is a complex one, and no two stories are alike. When Anchorage 
found itself facing the issue of where to house people who were about to be displaced due to the 
closing of the Sullivan Arena, Centennial Campground became the landing place. In July 2022, 
The Salvation Army began providing on-site coordination of client care at Centennial Campground, 
spearheaded by Captain Kevin Pope, Divisional Secretary, Jenni Ragland, Director of Emergency 
Disaster Services, and Anchorage Social Services Director, Captain Denice Delgado. 

In collaboration with the Municipality of Anchorage and many other community partners, the 
provision of various services were offered to individuals staying at the campground, including: meals, 
case management, supplies, and more. 

“Meeting with clients daily, getting to know their individual situations and needs, we found many do 
desire to have safe, secure housing, but the lack of affordable housing, which is an issue across our 
nation, makes this a difficult process to navigate,” shared Captain Delgado.

The Mayor’s office, as well as Parks and Recreation and the Health Department, continued to 
provide oversight of the campground facilities and other impactful assistance as needed while we 
worked with our fellow unhoused Alaskan’s to find the best solutions to help them move forward. 
We successfully placed over 100 individuals in shelters, permanent housing, or rejoined them with 
support systems (friends and family) in other cities around the state and country.

The Salvation Army ceased operations at Centennial when the campground closed on September 
30, 2022. We continued to provide transitional assistance to those who remained at the park while 
waiting to be moved to cold weather shelters. We are so very thankful to our partner agencies and 
the community of Anchorage who provided assistance and supplies for those in need and continue 
to do so today. 

Centennial Campground operations office. July 2022



Christmas GIFT Program 
Providing Joy to Alaska

Salvation Army officers and volunteers prepare for Christmas GIFT programs in Wrangell and Anchorage. December 2022

Juneau Corps 
Centennial Celebration

The Salvation Army Juneau Corps celebrated its 100th anniversary in May of 2022. Juneau corps 
officers, Majors Shane and Gina Halverson, hosted guests including Commissioner Jolene Hodder, 
National President of Women’s Ministries, and Mayor Beth Wheldon who shared a proclamation 
from the city. 
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Lt. Colonel Doug Tollerud addresses the audience at the 
Teddy Bear Picnic. September 2022

After a long hibernation due to COVID-19, our 
annual Teddy Bear event was able to take place 
again. Community members who decorated 
bears in a multitude of themes and costumes 
were able to put their bears on full display 
this past September at The Salvation Army’s 
Anchorage Corps Community Center as part 
of our reprised Teddy Bear Picnic. Proceeds 
supported our social service programs such 
as McKinnell House Family Shelter. McKinnell 
provides families in crisis with a safe haven 
while also having the opportunity to participate 
in classes offering a practicum of life skills and 
educational tools as they wait to be matched 
with their permanent housing solution.

Teddy Bear Picnic 
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  Celebrating 125 Years 
in Alaska 

In May of 2023 The Salvation Army Alaska Division will mark a major milestone as we celebrate 
the 125th anniversary of The Salvation Army’s arrival in Alaska. Evangeline Booth, fourth general 
of The Salvation Army and daughter of the founder, William Booth, arrived in Skagway alongside 
Klondikers in 1898. The first evangelical services took place in Dawson City, where a food and 
shelter depot was first opened. Their first Christmas they served 300 hundred dinners to locals, 
which was no small feat at that time. In contrast, The Salvation Army currently serves hundreds 
of thousands of meals each year. In June of 1899, the first corps was opened in Skagway by 
Adjutant T. McGill and Ensign Fred Bloss to begin long-term assistance to villagers in need.  
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       June 1898                       June 1899

May 1898                  December 1898      
Evangeline Booth and 
Klondikers Arrive in   
Skagway      

Salvation Army Klondikers begin 
evangelical service in Dawson City 

Food and Shelter Depot 
in Dawson City serves 
300 Christmas dinners  

First official service 
location opens in Skagway   
   

Salvationists in Skagway. 1898

Klondikers in Skagway. 1898
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Commissioner Rosalie Peddle presented 
with tribal bears. June 2022

General Brian and Commissioner Rosalie Peddle celebrating with new soldiers during the Alaska Congress. June 2022
Far left: Commissioners Doug and Colleen Riley, Western Territorial Leaders; Far right: Lt. Colonels Doug and Sheryl Toller-
ud, Alaska Divisional Leaders.

On June 14, 2022, The Salvation Army’s international leaders, General Brian and Commissioner 
Rosalie Peddle visited the state of Alaska. It was the first time an active General had visited the 
state since The Army began its work here in 1898. As part of the visit, services were held at the 
Anchorage Corps Community Center, to which the public was invited. The Salvation Army         
Alaska Division was pleased to host the General and Commissioner Peddle and were proud to 
share the beauty and culture of this great state and its people with them.

General Brian Peddle enrolling new soldiers during the          
Congress. June 2022

International Leaders 
Historic Visit to Alaska 



The Salvation Army, an international movement, is an evangelical part of the 
universal Christian Church. Its message is based on the Bible. Its ministry 

is motivated by the love of God. Its mission is to preach the gospel of Jesus 
Christ and to meet human needs in His name without discrimination.

907.276.2515   |   alaska.salvationarmy.org   |         @salvationarmyak  |        @aksalvationarmy         

Serving Alaska and Beyond

Thank You

For Your

Support


